Workshop on Public Weather Services for RAI Tropical Cyclone Committee

This workshop was kindly hosted by the Mauritius Meteorological Services from 28 September to 1 October following the fourteenth session of the RAI Tropical Cyclone Committee for the SouthWest Indian Ocean. 

Mr Vaghjee, the Director of the Mauritius Meteorological Services and Permanent Representative of Mauritius with WMO opened the workshop. In his opening remarks, Mr Vaghjee emphasized the importance of building on existing capacities for a strong public weather services programme based on focusing on user needs. 

The relatively short workshop concentrated on few areas of public weather services, which were of importance to the participants.  During the first day of the workshop these included raising the profile of NMSs through promoting services to the public, developing user focus, vision and plans for providing those services, and coordination with the users of services such as the media and disaster management agencies.  The participants were especially interested in techniques to develop better relationship with the media in delivering the message of the NMS. Tips on dealing with the media during difficult weather situations and some interview techniques also generated interest among the participants.  Representatives of local media and disaster management authorities from Mauritius spoke to the participants on their views as users of the information provided by the Meteorological Service.

A session on the second day focused on the important role of education and training elaborating that educating the staff of NMSs, the public and  the users of PWS all lead to delivery of high quality services to the public, and enhancing public response to those services especially during severe weather. 

It was pointed out to the participants that the same dissemination channels used for PWS can also be used effectively for delivery of other products such as seasonal weather outlooks which are assuming increasing importance for economic planning purposes. This point led to discussions on the importance of developing closer relationships with providers of climate information within the NMS. 

On the last day of the workshop the significance of evaluating products and services, and a session on the Internet preceded a general discussion on how to improve national PWS Programmes within the given constraints and opportunities.

